
T R A N S M I T T A L   M E M O R A N D U M 

TO: The Honorable Mayor and City Council 

FROM:  Karl R. Amylon, General Manager 

DATE: June 22, 2020 

RE: Email Correspondence Expressing Appreciation for Electric Division 
Line Crew’s Service Installation at Ward Cove Dock Group Facilities 

Electric Division Operations Manager Mark Adams received the attached 
correspondence from John Binkley and Caryn Homan of the Ward Cove Dock Group 
expressing their appreciation to the Electric Division for the line crew’s recent service 
installation at the company’s facilities in Ward Cove.   
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